Sellersville Park & Recreation Board 140 E. Church Street, Sellersville, PA 18960

September 3, 2019 7:00 O'clock P.M.

The September meeting of the Sellersville Park and Recreation Board was called to order by Chair, Kathleen Hallman at the stated time at the above time and location.

ROLL CALL:

Members in attendance were:

Chair : Kathleen Hallman

Co-Chair :

Secretary : Kathleen Fretz

Antonia Buck Barbara Hufnagle David Hufnagle Janice MacKenzie Mark Moore

Members Absent : Linda Hufnagle

Thomas Hufnagle

Borough Manager : David J. Rivet

MINUTES

Mrs. B Hufnagle made a motion that the minutes of the August 6, 2019 meeting be approved. Motion was seconded by Ms. J. McKenzie and the motion carried with all in favor.

HALLOWEEN PARTY

Committee discussed holding the Halloween party from 10 - 11 am in the ire hall, if available. Chair Hallman will check with Lonnie McDonald for fire room apparatus availability. Ideas for the event included having people dressed as a witch, and the Great Pumpkin, games and gourd decorating. Prizes from the dollar store of U.S. Toys can be given out as well. Mr. Don Crouthamel will contact the Boy Scouts to assist with decorating, set up and clean up.

HOLIDAY DECORATING AWARDS

Chair Hallman ordered the prizes for the Holiday Lighting Contest to BuxMont Awards. Judging will take place on Monday December 16, 2019 stating by meeting at the Hallman's at 4:30 pm. Selecting the winners will occur at the Buck residence on Wednesday, December 18th.

HOLIDAY STREET DECORATIONS

Mr. Moore brought in a refurbished snowflake home to show the committee the result which was quite good. Public Works employees will bring more over to his residence for him to refurbish.

WINTERFEST TROLLEYS

The bus from McCool's will not be needed as there are trolley's scheduled from Choo Choo Trolley. Tom Weidner's brass band will be contacted to see if they can provide entertainment. Chair Hallman will contact Tiki Martino to see if she will be open and if the Jazz Sanctuary can play at Stella's House Blend Café again. Mr. Crouthamel will contact St. Paul's brass ensemble to see if they would be able to participate. The Committee decided to not have carolers this year. The lawn signs will be set up again advertising the trolley fare donations to F.I.S.H.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no additional matters to come before this meeting of the Park and Recreation Board, Chairperson Hallman declared this meeting duly adjourned at 8:22 P.M. The next scheduled meeting will be October 1, 2019 at Sellersville Borough Hall.

By:	
	Kathleen Fretz
	Secretary